THE OLD WATER PUMP



Can You Feel The Heat?

June 26, 2013

WATER WHEELS

The regular Town Council Meeting was held on April 9,2013. The proposal to repave Peanut Street was tabled until next month. Mayor Sanders has requested Golden Peanut Company to assist in the cost of repairing Peanut Street.

The regular Town Council Meeting was held on May 14, 2013. The Local Planning Agency met and discussed the Small Scale Amendment/Land Use Change and Rezoning of 3.39 acres for the Baker Airpark. A recommendation was made to Council to allow this land use change. All approved and a motion was carried and passed. A motion was made and passed to purchase a new finishing mower for the Town. The Council agreed to advertise for a Road Maintenance/Public Works position.

The regular Town Council Meeting was held on June 11, 2013. The first CDBG Public Hearing and Fair Housing Workshop for the Baker Airpark were held. The 2nd Readings of Ordinance No. 2013-01 regarding the

Small Scale Amendment/Land Use Change & Ordinance No. 2013-02 for amending the Land Use District Map & Rezoning of 3.39 acres for the Baker Airpark was motioned and passed. The Terminix annual renewal contract for the Gym was approved. The Council motioned and adopted a Proclamation recognizing June as Civility Month. The 4-Log Construction on Well #1 is complete. The necessary samples were taken and cleared. As of June 15, 2013 Well #1 is up and running.

THE MAYOR'S CORNER

It's Summer Time!! I hope each of you have a safe and enjoyable summer. "Thank You" to everyone who has worked so hard to keep their property in great shape.

REMINDER

Water and garbage bills are mailed at the end of each month and are due by the 10th day of the following month. A 10% penalty will be applied on the 15th of the month. If

the total bill, including late charges, is not paid by the 19th of the month your services will be turned off/suspended (in the morning) on the 20th of the current month. If your water/garbage is turned-off/suspended, the entire bill including late charges and reconnect fee must be paid in order to reactivate your account.

NEWS SPLASH

After nearly 30 years of hard work, some laughs and even a few tears, James Wilson has decided to retire as Public Works Director for the Town of Greenwood. His last day will be December 31, 2013.

Jimmy NeSmith, our contracted Road Maintenance worker has decided to resign. Jimmy worked an inmate crew and kept our Town in tip top shape and looking great! A Special "Thank You" to Jimmy for the pride that shows in the "Beauty of our Town".

As we say Farewell to those above ~Please say Hello to those below ~

Please welcome our new employees working in the Public Works/Road Maintenance Dept.

Jonathan Segrest Blaine Barfield

GREETINGS

We welcome these people to our town!

Ray & Melanie Lee Jon & Brandi Howard Lawanda Dean-Jones Tory & Christopher Curran

SYMPATHY

Our heartfelt sympathy is extended to the families of:

Rufus Neal Mack Banks Nyla Peeler Glenda Basford

Charles James Porter

TRASH FACILITY

If you are **physically able**, **please assist** the Garbage Attendant to avoid delays for other customers. His job description is to assist, **NOT** unload all of your trash.

~The garbage pit is only for limbs, leaves and wood. **NOTHING ELSE!**

~The Roll-Back is open every Tuesday and Saturday for your convenience.

PLEASE NOTE: Littering is against the law. Please throw your trash in a proper trash receptacle NOT on the roads and in the park **Do not** burn household garbage! It must be bagged and taken to the Trash Facility for proper disposal.



Animals <u>must</u> be confined at all times for the safety and well-being of everyone in our town. This will prevent fines and/or removal of your animal by the Animal Control Officer.

TIDBITS

Please visit <u>www.townofgreenwood.org</u> for information regarding our Town.

SAFETY

Summer not only brings *hot*, humid weather, so drink plenty of water, but it is also Hurricane Season ~ Please be prepared ©

If you see or know of any illegal activities, please contact the Jackson County Sheriff's Office at (850) 482-9648.

OUR OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED:

Thursday, July 4, 2013 ~ Independence Day September 2, 2013 ~ Labor Day

WATER LEAKS

* Growing old is mandatory. Growing up is optional.

* Raising teenagers is like nailing Jell-O to a tree.

From us to you,

So Long Until Next Time,

Cindy Croxton
Town Clerk
Beth Beutler

Deputy Clerk____

